Sept. 19, 2022 5:30 p.m.

Cathy Mudd called the meeting to order with Karen Seward, Steve Tonsor, Meagan Gomez, and Jeanne Cheek present.

Monthly and year-to-date financials were reviewed, not approved, due to lack of quorum and ongoing concerns with preparation of financials by city administration.

Mrs. Seward reported to date no one had applied for the posted head librarian position. Mrs. Seward and Mrs. Carroll had however been invited to an October 13th meeting of the Little Dixie Library Board for further discussion of a possible merger. Little Dixie's board plans to make a final decision that night. A lengthy discussion ensued regarding staffing and budgeting, should Little Dixie decline to accept Monroe City Library into it's fold.

The last two months 577 patrons utilized the following materials and services:

Adult Fiction-364 Juvenile Fiction-115 Young adult-21 Computer Use-139

Under 5-79 Adult Nonfiction-25 Juvenile Nonfiction-45 Easy-299

Downloads-487 Wifi use-14 Copies-297 Puzzles-1

Book Sales-18 Conference Rm-16 individuals

Cheryl Patterson and Karen Seward will promote the library and literacy during the Fall Festival on October 1st.

John Ashcroft will visit Monroe City Library on October 4th at 4:30 p.m. Board members invited.

Regarding floor replacement, interested parties are invited to a book boxing party the afternoons of October 8 and 9. It is anticipated the high school football team may then carry boxes to City Hall basement prior to Moore's Floors arrival Tuesday October 11. Hopefully floor can be installed then boxes returned by students the following weekend.

Meeting was adjourned.